
Office of the Consumer Advocate 
PO Box 23135 
Terrace on the Square 
St. John's, NL Canada 
AlB 4J9 

September 28, 2022 

Board of Commissions of Public Utilities 
120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 2140 
St. John's, NL AlA 5B2 

Attention: G. Cheryl Blundon, Director of 
Corporate Services / Board Secretary 

Dear Ms. Blundon: 

Re: Newfoundland Power's 2023 Capital Budget Application 

Tel: 709-724-3800 
Fax: 709-754-3800 

Further to the above-captioned, this is to acknowledge receipt of the revised 2023 NP Capital 
Budget Application Review Schedule. 

It appears that there is a typographical error at the October 7th reference. October 7th is a 
Friday, not a Tuesday. October 71n is the deadline to make a request for an oral hearing. We 
assume that following Newfoundland Power's filing of their Responses to the RFis on 
Wednesday, October 5th, the deadline to request an oral hearing follows 48 hours later on 
Friday, October 7th

• 

The Consumer Advocate objects to being required to make a decision to request an oral 
hearing within this short timeframe. On behalf of the Consumer Advocate, therefore, we 
would request that the timeframe to request an oral hearing be extended to Wednesday, 
October 12th

• 

Yours truly 

4.::2 
Counsel for the Consumer Advocate 

/bb 

cc Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro 
Shirley Walsh (ShirleyWalsh@nlh.nl.ca) 
Michael Ladha (Mjchae1Ladha@nlh.ca) 
NLH Regulatory (HLHRegulatory@nlh.nl.ca) 

Newfoundland Power Inc. 
Dominic J.Fo1ey(dfoley@newfoundlandpower.com) 
Lindsay Hollett (lho11ett@newfoundlandpower.com) 
Liam O'Brien (lobrien@curtisdawe.com) 
NP Regulatory (regulatory@newfoundlandoower.com)} 

Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities 
Jacqui Glynn (jg1ynn@pub.nl.ca) 
PUB Offi<.;ial Email (ito@pub.nl.ca} 


